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Dedication 

Professor Michel Billy 

Members of the international ceramics community will have been much 
saddened to learn of the death in June 1991 of Professor Michel Billy. 
Professor Billy was, in addition to his many other roles, one of the founding 
fathers of the series of meetings 'Journ6es d'Etudes sur les Nitrures'. The 
special issues of the Journal which contain work from the most recent of these 
meetings (JENI 8) are respectfully dedicated to his memory. 

F.T. 

195 
Journal of the European Ceramic Society (8) (1991)--© 1991 Elsevier Science Publishers Ltd, England. Printed in Great 
Britain 


